Lodi Rules Committee

October 28, 2013
Lodi Winegrape Commission, 2545 West Turner Rd., Lodi, CA  95242

1. Chairman Chris Storm called the meeting to order at 12:08 PM.

2. Roll Call – Stanton Lange, Aaron Lange, Stan Grant, Chris Storm, Steve Quashnick, Warren Bogle, Bruce Fry. Others present – Craig Ledbetter, Matthew Hoffman, Camron King.
3. Minutes of the May 20, 2013 meeting were approved. Bruce Fry pointed out a typo. Matthew corrected the minutes. Bruce Fry, Steve Quashnick – Carried.
4. CSWA cross-licensing agreement – The Committee briefly discussed the merits of the CSWA/LWC cross-licensing agreement. Stan Grant moved to recommend the LWC board accept the agreement. Seconded by Stanton Lange. The motion passed with a 3 to 2 vote. Aaron Lange abstained from voting due to his dual role as a CAWG board member and Lodi Rules Committee member. 
5. 2013 certification update – Matthew Hoffman delivered a short presentation highlighting the 2013 growth in Lodi Rules acreage and grower participation. 
6. 2013 Lodi Rules wrap up meetings– Matthew Hoffman notified the Committee of the November 22 date for the Lodi Rules Wrap Up meeting. The goal of this meeting will be to gather grower feedback on the application, new standards, on-line assessment, and the auditing. He also invited the Committee members to attend a second meeting on November 22, which will include Protected Harvest staff, the auditors, and LWC staff members. The goal if this second meeting will be to discuss the feedback and make a plan to address any problems. 

7. Protected Harvest data – The Committee reviewed the topic of accessing and analyzing Lodi Rules data (grower practice adoption data) from Protected Harvest. The data would span the years of 2005 and 2013. Protected Harvest has extracted the data from their system, and is waiting on grower permission to release the data, which is currently confidential per the application affidavit. The data would be used to perform diagnostic analysis of the certification program by the LWC and will be used to promote the program’s successes by the LWC. Chris Storm noted that there is precedence for accessing such data, since other certification programs use the data in similar ways. Aaron Lange stressed the importance of making clear to growers that the data will be anonymous and how it will be used for their benefit. 
8. Lodi Rules signage – Matthew Hoffman gave an update on the Lodi Rules vineyard signage, and the number of signs ordered so far.
9. SAFS internship – Matthew Hoffman informed the Committee about the internship position created with the UC Davis Sustainable Agriculture and Food Systems undergraduate major.
10. Winery outreach – Matthew Hoffman reviewed the outreach tools and services he is creating to encourage more local wineries to source Lodi Rules grapes and use the Certified Green seal on their labels.  

11. Lime Sulfer – Stan Grant up the topic of petitioning Protected Harvest for a line sulfur exemption based on the grounds that it is a critical pest management tool. Lime sulfer has a very high PEAS index, and growers using will are likely unable to qualify for certification. Stan shared that he knows of about 4 growers, who he The Committee responded with a number of comments, including that we need to be careful not to damage the program’s legitimacy by asking for too many exemptions. It was also noted that there are other products and IPM strategies that have been known to successfully accomplish the same goals. The Committee decided that the first step will should be to learn more about how the PEAS indices are calculated. Matthew Hoffman will contact Chuck and Karen Benbrook to discuss possibility of remotely presenting to the Committee how the PEAS indices are calculated.     

12. TSC – Aaron Lange wanted to make the Committee aware of The Sustainability Consortium (TSC). He noted that wineries selling to large retails such as Sam’s Club, Wal-Mart, and Costco are requiring their suppliers to complete sustainability surveys as part of the TSC’s certification program. Through his involvement with CAWG he is aware that TCS has asked The Wine Institute to review the wine standards. The Committee discussed how such retailer-driven programs are redundant to the Lodi Rules and other producer-driven program and in many cases are inferior. The TSC standards could have a large impact on Lodi growers.
13. Winery certification - Stanton Lange broached the subject of looking into establishing a Lodi Rules winery certification. The Committee agreed to discuss the at a later date.  

14. Next meeting set for December 2, 2013, 12:00 PM at the Lodi Winegrape Commission office.

15. Meeting adjourned 2:30 PM.

